
 

 

April 23, 2025 
 
Senator Jama/Members 
Oregon State Senate Committee on Rules 
Salem, Oregon 
 
Chair Jama and Members: 
 
I submit this supplemental written testimony in support of Senate Bill 686. 
 
Please see below example of AI-produced search result copy generated by scraping/ingesting 
content produced by The Oregonian/Oregonlive.  The summary and detail text below is a machine-
generated restatement and republication of our journalism without the addition of any original 
work.  The embedded photo is, in fact, our staff photography scraped and embedded into this 
machine-produced derivative. 
 
The links to our original work have been reduced to a bibliography function used to build credibility 
for the search site to obfuscate the need for a user to consume content on our sites where we can 
generate revenue to invest in continued reporting. 
 
Calling SB686 a “link tax” is a cynical spin by large platforms to smear this effort by labeling it a 
“tax,” obscuring the fact that they continue to progressively usurp value from our content, 
credibility, and audience engagement.  Their use of AI in this example is a further step in the 
direction that shows their intent to accelerate their plans, regardless of the damage to local service 
journalism. 
 
SB686 is a lifeline to continued original reporting on communities across Oregon.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
John Maher 
President 
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